
Connecticut Energy Efficiency Board 

2024 Public Input Session and Request for Written Comment 

Development of the 2025-2027 C&LM Plan – Second Draft 

Wednesday, September 4, 2024 
12:00PM – 1:00PM EST 

Virtual 
 Zoom Meeting Link 

Meeting ID: 845 4236 2211 
Passcode: 351325 
+1 (305) 224- 1968
Registration Link

The Connecticut Energy Efficiency Board (EEB) invites you to participate in the upcoming public 
input session (virtual only) focusing on the development of the 2025-2027 Conservation and 
Load Management (C&LM) Plan. The September 4th session will focus on feedback related to 
the “Second Draft of the 2025-2027 C&LM Plan (v. 8/7/24)”. A subsequent session will be 
noticed once the Third Draft is released.  The EEB will be voting on the budget and savings 
tables included in the Plan during the September 11, 2024 EEB Meeting and on the overall Plan 
at the October 9, 2024 EEB Meeting.  For historical context, the summary table below provides 
a chronology of past public input opportunities pertaining to the ongoing Plan development 
process: 

 Date Description of Past Public Input Opportunities 
July 15, 2024 Request for Written Comments on First Draft of the C&LM Plan (v. 6/21/24) 
May 14, 2024 Public Input Session and Request for Written Comments on C&LM Plan Outline 
April 3, 2024 
March 26, 2024 

Public Input Sessions and Request or Written Comments on C&LM Plan Priorities 

Established through CGS 16-245m, the EEB is comprised of 12 voting members representing 
business and consumer interests as well as state agencies, and five non-voting representatives 
of the state’s electric and gas utilities. It advises and assists the utilities in the development and 
implementation of Connecticut’s energy efficiency and demand response plans.  

The EEB and DEEP welcome and encourage input as part of the collaborative process with the 
electric and gas utility companies, the CT Green Bank, interested stakeholders and the public to 
develop the 2025-2027 Plan. Public input will inform the EEB and DEEP on updates to the next 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/84542362211?pwd=vxUbmQEbsQNXPOO8jpujf0KpRmFvZb.1
https://us06web.zoom.us/survey/QxoauJziTMtE64V6QSYgF7bwvSlj5zqijxKIYldTBw6Dwvu0sRQ.8Z4vWY7qz75TGpzq/view?id=gIZfA055R-W8AE6dB3Mnog#/sharePreview
https://app.box.com/s/oc6zr11dsadyr3efubui5knhyb1l95m1
https://app.box.com/s/ap10ac5cu7b7mp185y52zh0ag424h4g6
https://app.box.com/s/6afcymwqgquylmuek0lwcj5g9aylakk9
https://app.box.com/s/36670f6unqrfr7xoad8ee5smy1jpf0r5


3-year Plan that will take effect in 2025. The current 2022-2024 Plan and related information 
may be found online at: https://energizect.com/eeb-clm-plans.  

Attendees need not register. In order to facilitate the meeting and ensure enough time for 
participants, those wishing to provide comments during this session are strongly encouraged 
to pre-register by emailing the Executive Secretary at EEB_Secretary@EnergizeCT.com at least 
3 days prior to the meeting. 

Please include your name, company, and electronic copies of your remarks, and/or a 
PowerPoint presentation if you plan to use one. A record of public input becomes part of the 
2025-2027 Plan itself. Therefore, it is important that commenters provide written input, 
preferably in advance of the session. Presentations during the Public Input Session should be no 
longer than seven minutes. 

Stakeholders may also submit written comments for consideration by submitting them to the 
Executive Secretary at EEB_Secretary@EnergizeCT.com by September 4th . Stakeholders do not 
need to attend the Public Input Session, nor do they need to provide their comments during the 
Public Input Session, for comments to be considered. 

The EEB looks forward to hearing from you during the Public Input Session. If you have any 
questions, please contact the Executive Secretary, James Williamson.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Anthony Kosior 
Chair, Connecticut Energy Efficiency Board 
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About the Connecticut C&LM Plan  
The Connecticut C&LM Plan promotes efficient energy use, helps residents and businesses save 
on their electric and natural gas bills, advances economic development, reduces electric 
demand, and helps reduce air pollution. C&LM Plan programs serve residential customers, 
including limited-and fixed-income customers, as well as business and municipal customers. 
Connecticut’s energy efficiency programs are funded by a charge on customers’ utility bills and 
administered by the state’s electric and gas utilities including: Eversource (previously 
Connecticut Light and Power and Yankee Gas), The United Illuminating Company, Connecticut 
Natural Gas, and Southern Connecticut Gas. Additional information on Connecticut’s energy 
efficiency programs can be found at EnergizeCT.com or by calling 1-877-WISE-USE. C&LM Plan 
program activities and results may be viewed at: http://www.energizect.com/connecticut-
energy-efficiency-board/about-energy-efficiency-board/annualreports.  
 
About Energize Connecticut  
Energize Connecticut helps you save money and use clean energy. It is an initiative of the 
Connecticut C&LM Plan, the Connecticut Green Bank, the State, Eversource, UI, SCG and CNG, 
with funding from 
a charge on customer energy bills. 
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